STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS24004

The Board of Pharmacy (Board) desires to clarify the terms for Board officers. The Board has
identified scenarios in which the statutory term limits on officer terms has led to difficult situations.
A comparison of officer term limits across other Idaho health regulatory boards as well as Boards of
Pharmacy in contiguous states indicates that the Idaho Board of Pharmacy is an outlier with respect
to officer statutory term limits. The Board also wishes to clarify the compensation of members
consistent with compensation for Board members as outlined in Title 59, Idaho Code. Lastly, this
cleans up archaic language related to the original term of the Board's public member.

FISCAL NOTE

The change in compensation of Board members is projected to cost $6,700 in the FY 2017 budget
(inclusive of $6,200 in salaries, and $500 in benefits).
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Alex Adams
Board of Pharmacy
(208) 334-2356
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